
SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN ICE OF 

STUDE T AFFAIRS 

January 9 - 13, 1984 

Monday, January 9 

7:00 PM 

Tuesday, January 10 

10:00 AM 

Wednesday, January 11 

10:00 AM 

Thursday, January 12 

10:00 AM 

8:00 PM 

8:00 PM 

Friday, January 13 

See notices. 

NOTICES 

KEESEE ADVANCES: 

XI, 16 
WELCOME NEW STUDENTS 

Off-campus Seminary Wives In Ministry meeting. See 
notice. 

Chapel: Spring Convocation. Dr. Donald E. Cook, 
Professor of New Testament. 

Chapel: Mr. Chris Loftis, M. Div. student. 

Chapel: Leila and Paul Stennett, M.Div. students. 

Student Council reception for new students. Mackie Hall 
Connnons Room. 

Women's Forum. Mackie Hall 2nd floor classroom. See 
notice. 

Keesee advances will not be made this semester for any 
reason. 

SPECIAL LIBRARY Entering students and other interested persons are in-
WORKSHOP: vited to participate in a special Library workshop to 

be held in the Audiovisual Auditorium, second floor of 
the Library. A choice of days is offered: Tuesday, Jan. 10, 3:00-5:00 PM or 
Wednesday, Jan. 11, 3:00-5:00 PM. Methods and materials for more effective 
use of our library will be demonstrated. The sessions will be led by the 
Reference Librarian, Jo Philbeck. 

SUMMER MISSIONS, 1984: Start new churches in Pennsylvania-New Jersey, Ohio, 
Florida, Virginia, and North Carolina. Appointment, 

stipend, and expenses by the Home Mission Board. Enrollment in H2324. Receive 
applications from Dr. Braswell's office. See Dr. John Snedden of the HMB in 
Broyhill Hall Conference Room Bon .January 18, 19, and 20. 

WOMEN'S FORUM: A planning meeting for Women's Forum for the 1984 year 
will be held on Thursday, Jan. 12 at 8:00 PM in the 

upstairs classroom of Mackie Hall. We want to know what you would like to know 
and what you would like to hear. 

SEMINARY CHOIR AND Students and spouses are welcome in one of our choirs. 
CANTATA CHOIR: Seminary choir meets on Tuesdays at 7:00 PM in Binkley 

101 beginning Jan. 10. This choir will be singing 
Arthur Honeggar's King David under the direction of Mr. Charles Gatwood on 
May 1. Cantata choir sings in chapel and will be singing a variety of anthem 
and oratario literature from several style periods. This choir practices on 
Thursdays at 3:00 PM in Binkley 101 and is directed by Dr. Michael Hawn. 

(OVER) 



MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT The second Marriage Enrichment Retreat, sponsored by the 
RETREAT: Ethics Committee, will be held Friday and Saturday, 

Feb. 17-18. Beth and Gene McLeod, Provisionally 
Certified ACME Leaders (Association of Couples for Marriage Enrichment) will 
again lead the retreat. Call Dennis Testerman or the McLeods for further 
information. 

SOUTH CAROLINA All South Carolina students and spouses are invited to 
DINNER: a free banquet at the B-B-Q Lodge on Monday, Jan. 23 at 

6:30 PM. Charles Rabon, S.C. Baptist Convention, will 
meet with us at that time. RSVP to Larry Shull, 423 Judson Drive, 556-5869 by 
Jan. 19. 

LIBRARY CHECK Effective Jan. 10, 1984, all library materials must be 
OUT TIMES: checked out no later than 15 minutes before closing time. 

Library hours are posted on the Library entrance, in 
the Librar:y Handbook and in the Student Directory. 

LIBRARY RESERVE Please return all RESERVE items to the RESERVE area of 
TIMES: the Circulation Desk. RESERVE items turned into the 

regular Circulation area might not be checked in until 
several hours later and a fine will be assessed. The Book Drop at the North 
side of the Library will be checked each morning at 8:00. Books turned into 
the Book Drop after 8:00 AM will be checked in the following day. 

PROPERTY TAX Students living in seminary housing and owning personal 
LISTING: property are subject to county and city tax assessments. 

The deadline to list property for 1984 is Jan. 31. A 
10% late listing fee will be imposed for listings made after this date. Person-
al property for city and county taxes may be listed by mail or in person. To 
obtain listing forms or assistance, contact the Wake County Tax Supervisor's 
office at 755-6550 in Raleigh. Listing may be done in person at the Wake 
Forest Town Hall (near the shopping center) from 9:00-5:00, Monday - Friday, 
or call Mrs. Phyllis Warren at the Town Hall at 556-5136. 

BIBLICAL STUDY 
TOUR (B1030): 

This tour leaves on Feb. 21 and returns March 2. Four 
hours advanced B area credit is given. Any interested 
persons should begin immediately to secure a passport 

and make arrangements with Professor Elmo Scoggin. 

OFF-CAMPUS SEMINARY The off-campus Seminary Wives In Ministry will meet on 
WIVES IN MINISTRY: Monday, Jan. 9, at 7:00 PM at the home of Janice Jordan 

on Windsor Drive in Forestville. For directions, call 
Janice at 556-5325 or Elaine Hayes at 556-3067. Mrs. Anne Neil will conclude 
our study of The Private Life of the Minister's Wife. All new seminary wives 
are invited to attend. 

CONSERVATIVE-
EVANGELICAL 
FELLOWSHIP: 

The CEF will meet on Friday, Jan. 13 at 10:00 AM in the 
small dining room of the cafeteria. Rev. Shannon Scott, 

• pastor, Mt. Vernon Baptist Church in Raleigh will be 
the speaker. 

BASKETBALL Persons interested in playing Intramural Basketball 
REGISTRATION: should sign up by Friday, Jan. 20. Men will be a$signed 

to existing teams. Women will be added to the Fall 
sign up in anticipation of sufficient interest to form a league. Sign up on 
the Athletic bulletin board in Appleby (first floor). 

SPRING FINANCIAL Applications for spring financial aid grants are avail-
AID SCHOLARSHIPS: able in the Student Affairs office, Mackie Hall and 

must be submitted no later than 4:30 PM on Wednesday, 
Jan. 25. No applications will be accepted after this date. 

Information for the Campus Bulletin should be in the Student Affairs office 
by 12 noon Wednesday. 
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